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State launches plan to warn deaf of storms 

By John Greiner 

Capitol Bureau 

Lt. Gov. Mary Fallin announced a pilot program Monday to provide emergency weather information to Oklahoma's deaf and hearing impaired. 

The Oklahoma School for the Deaf, which is part of the state Department of Rehabilitative Services, will operate the program to transmit weather  information to 40 to 50 deaf people in the Sulphur area. 

Weather information will be received through pagers that display text and vibrate when a warning has been issued. People in the pilot program must buy their own pagers. 

The one-year pilot program cost $13,000. 

Larry Hawkins, superintendent of the Oklahoma School for the Deaf at Sulphur, said the money paid for a computer system, telephone lines and other equipment. 

He said he hopes the program can be extended statewide after the pilot program ends. Annual cost of a statewide program would be just a little more than the pilot program because the computer equipment already would be bought, Hawkins said. 

If expanded statewide, the program would help 13,800 deaf Oklahomans and 117,300 who are hard of hearing. 

Fallin said the idea for the Hazardous Weather Pager Program began with Vincent "Bim" Wood, who is deaf and is a research meteorologist at the National Severe Storms Laboratory in Norman. 

Wood conducted a nine- month survey of deaf and hearing impaired people after the May 1999 tornadoes and found that 81 percent of them were afraid about being unprepared for weather emergencies, Wood said. 

"Our findings conclude that the participants have relatively limited ways of knowing that severe weather is imminent," Wood said. 

These people cannot hear tornado sirens or audio weather alerts on radio or television and lack weather radios specially designed for deaf and hard-of-hearing people, Wood said. 
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